
 
 

Staff and Volunteers of 

Holy Name Parish 
733-5823 

 

Rev. John Chrysostom                                         Ext. 124 
Tibakunirwa - Administrator  
j.tibakunirwa@diospringfield.org 
 

Rev. Alexander Asamoah 
Parochial Vicar                                                                 Ext. 114 
a.asamoah@diospringfield.org 
 

Rev. Sinh Trinh                                                      Ext. 112 
Priest in Residence 
 

Ann Fabrycki                 Ext. 113 
Parish Secretary 
annfholyname@gmail.com 
 

Prayer Line:  733-5823                         Ext. 113 
 

Deacon John Vennard 
Deacon Michael Hodges  
Deacon Adalberto Santiago-Martinez 
 

Sister Leila Sullivan                                               Ext. 123 
Pastoral Minister 
leilasholyname@gmail.com 
       

Sister Caritina Olmos                                            Ext. 130 
Latino Ministry 
 

Marta Pinero                                                     Ext. 132 
Latino Community Liaison 
 

John Moalli and Marta Pinero                               Ext. 131 
Religious Education 
 

Karen McMahon             Ext. 128 
Bookkeeper   
 

Jorge Lopez                          
Director of Campus Maintenance 
 

Diego Bonilla 
Assistant 
 

Gloria Lopez                       
Housekeeper 
 

John Lynch                                                           734-7113 
Social Center Manager 
 

Joshua Facemyer                                    
Website Manager 

  

 THE MOST HOLY TRINITY 

 
 

 
 

Saturday, May 25 
4:30              Michael Scavone 
                           By Margaret and Paul Martin    
Sunday, May 26 
8:30      Antonio Truoiolo 
       By the Family            
10:30            Elizabeth and Costantino 
  Santaniello 
       By their Daughter  
12:30            Jose Alexis 
       By Aida Crespo  
Monday, May 27 
8:15               Intentions of Nancy Maloney 
   for her Birthday 
         By St. Ann’s Prayer Group 
Tuesday, May 28 
8:15               Bnigno “Benny” Vazquez (1st  
                       Anniversary) 
         By the Family  
Wednesday, May 29 
8:15               Tuong Nguyen 
     By the Family 
Thursday, May 30 
8:15   All Souls 
         By Lien Nguyen 
Friday, May 31 
8:15               Nhan Nguyen 
    By the Family  
Saturday, June 1 
8:15               Garrett and Kathleen Sayers 
         By Margaret Martin 
4:30               Celebrant’s Intention 
Sunday, June 2 
8:30       Celebrant’s Intention   
10:30              Tao Tran and Hue Vu 
                               By the Family          
12:30              Blanca Davila    
                               By the Davila Family 
5:30                CONFIRMATION 
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WORSHIP 
 

  

From Your Administrator 
We are here today to celebrate the Feast of the Trinity. It is a celebration of our being loved enough to keep us 

asking, searching pondering, being warmed by anything which keeps us alive in faith, and interested in 

watching the play of God who delights amidst our human race. In the light of that spiritual disposition, we can 

give ourselves time to be renewed in our relationship with the three persons the Father, the Son and the Holy 

Spirit. And we can grow in our desires for a greater openness to the graces that each person wants to offer us. 

Consequently may this Feast bring us all a renewal in the graces we need and desire to enjoy the very personal 

gift of God's love for us - for God's greater glory and the service of others. 
 

Eucharistic Adoration:  Tuesdays, 1-5p.m., Chaplet prayed at 3p.m., Rosary at 4:30p.m. 

followed by Benediction.  Thank you for your kindness in making sure there is always someone here 

in church during Adoration time.  
 

On the first Saturday of every month, the Blue Army group follows the 8:15a.m. Mass with a 
rosary, meditation on the mysteries and confession until approximately 10:30a.m.  Everyone is 
invited to stay after Mass to take part. 

  

The Most Holy Trinity -- May 26, 2024 

“Go, therefore, and make disciples of all nations.” How can you evangelize others and share in God’s glory? 

Maybe as a priest or religious brother or sister? Talk to your priest or reach out to the Vocation Office at 413-

248-7034 or via email: vocations@diospringfield.org. 
 

 
Are you registered as a parishioner? 

If not, just call or email the secretary, and she will mail or email the form to you.  Yes, it’s that easy!  And, if 
you are asked to be a Godparent for a Baptism or a Confirmation sponsor, you will be asked which church you 

attend, and if we are asked to verify it, we can only do so if you have registered with us. 
 

SAFETY TIP FOR PARISHIONERS 
If you are approached either in church or out in the parking for money, please do not comply.  We do not 

want to encourage this practice, and want to do our best to keep our parishioners and Mass attendees safe 

and free from solicitations.  If this happens to you, please call the rectory to report it (we will ask where, 

what time, general description of the person) and we will take the steps necessary to hopefully discourage 

this from happening again.   
 

An FYI, when trying to reach a priest in an emergency situation to administer the Sacrament 

of the Sick for someone in the hospital – if a parish priest isn’t immediately available and time is 

critical, there should be a Chaplain available 24/7 at each of the area hospitals. 
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SERVICE 
 

 
 

Committee and Commission Meetings for 2024 
Finance Committee –meets on the first Thursday of the month at 6:00p.m. at the rectory  

Pastoral Council – meets on the fourth Sunday of the month at (New time - 3:00p.m.) at the rectory   

Spiritual Life Commission*** – meets on the second Wednesday of the month at 4:00p.m. at the rectory 

Note:  Schedule is suspended for the summer months of July and August. 
 

 

     LOAVES AND FISHES    
On the first Monday of every month, members of our parish are cooking and bringing American Chop Suey 

to South Congregational Church to serve the hungry of our city.  If you can help with the cooking, please call 
Ann at the rectory, 733-5823.  You may use your own recipe.  Meals can be dropped off between 4:15 and 

4:30p.m., or you are invited to stay and help serve.  You’ll find plenty of safe parking right in the church 

parking lot.  

 

STEWARDSHIP 
 

 

   Collections and Mail-ins for May 11 & 12, 2024 is $5,767.00 
Special Collections for May are:   

Mother’s Day – 5/5; Ascension of the Lord – 5/9; St. Michael’s Academy – 5/12;   

Candles & Altar – 5/26; Father’s Day – 5/26 

A special note about foreign currency and coin – Unfortunately the bank cannot accept it, so please hold 

on to it for your personal use. 
 

   

(Food is donated to the Open Pantry) 

Needed Most is Oatmeal, Macaroni & Cheese, Spaghetti Sauce, 

 Canned Meat, Canned Vegetables and Peanut Butter 

Again, a reminder to please not bring any fresh fruit, vegetables or cheese, etc.  We can’t accept anything that 

needs refrigeration!   Also, please no expired foods.  If they are too old for you to eat, they are too old to 

donate – just toss!  Thank you for your understanding and generosity. 
 

COMUNIDAD HISPANA 
 

Si desea que le visitemos para orar en su hogar, Para un Rosario, o para llevarle la Comunión a 
alguna persona confinada en su hogar favor de llamar a Marta Piñero a la Rectoria 413-433-6170 ext 
#132 y dejar su información. Le devolveremos la llamada los mas pronto possible.       
 

El Grupo Mariano de la Parroquia de San Jeronimo en Holyoke, les invita a una tarde, De prédica con Angel 
Salcedo y Yolanda Camacho. De musica con Miguel Hernandez. Y de alabanzas y rifas. El Domingo 9 de 
Junio de 2pm a 6pm en el Veterans park en Holyoke. Para mas información puede llamar a Angela Burgos al 
413-627-5354 o a Flor Bonilla al 413-314-0071. 
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¡ALERTA! Los delincuentes no paran de idear nuevas estrategias en Internet para tratar de engañar a 
personas bienintencionadas para que les envíen dinero. Estos estafadores pueden ser muy convincentes y se 
hacen parecer muy legítimos, PERO RECUERDE que ningún Sacerdote o miembro del personal de la 
parroquia, pediría jamás una donación en forma de tarjeta regalo. Si alguien solicita un pago en forma de 
tarjeta regalo, es casi seguro que se trata de una estafa. no responda y llame inmediatamente a su 
departamento de policía local. También debe llamar a su Sacerdote o miembro del personal de la parroquia 
utilizando el número de teléfono o correo electrónico que se encuentra en el boletín de su parroquia / al sitio 
web de la parroquia / o al sitio web diocesano y alertarlos.  
 

El Centro Médico Baystate en Springfield necesita desesperadamente Ministros de la Sagrada Comunión 
Voluntarios para llevar la Sagrada Comunión a los pacientes reucluidos. Invitamos a los Ministros Eucarísticos 
interesados en ayudar en este importante ministerio a ponerse en contacto con el Padre Fidelis Lemchi, que 
sirve como Sacerdote-Capellán en Baystate.  
Correo electronico  - fedelis.lemchi@baystatehealth.org / 413-794-2627. 
 

Fechas de Sacramentos Para Jovenes de Confirmación  

Ensallo para Primera Comunión – Mayo 25, @ 5:30pm 

Primera Comunión – Mayo 26, 2024 @ 12:30pm (Misa Hispana) 

Confirmación – Junio 2, 2024 @ 5:30pm  Misa Bilingue con el Obizpo William Byrne. 
 

Para Bautizmos: Favor de verse con el Diacono Adalberto Santiago después de la Santa Misa. Las clases se 
están llevando a cabo los segundos Viernes del mes a las 6:pm, seguido por el Bautizmo el día siguiente 
Sabado 11:am. Para Bodas, Quinciañeros, Primera Comunión, Confirmación o Presentación de 
infantes, favor de llamar a Marta Piñero a la oficina al 413-733-5823 – Ext. #132 y dejar su Nombre y numero 
de telefono. 

 

  Hora Santa – Sabados a las 7:00pm en la Iglesia 
Contáctanos en Español 

Marta Piñero 413-733-5823 Ext. 132 
 

 
 
 

We are pleased to announce that we will be having our First White Mass for everyone in the diocese involved in healthcare. 
Bishop Byrne will be celebrating the Mass and invites all healthcare workers to attend.  Sunday, June 2 @ 10:00 a.m. at St. 
Michael’s Cathedral, State Street in Springfield.  For more information please email Dr. Peter Kelly at lppjs@aol.com.  All are 
welcome! 
 

Come Let Your Heart Be Transformed - 22nd Annual Diocesan-Wide Eucharistic Rosary Procession at St. Elizabeth Ann 

Seton Parish Church, 99 King St., Northampton, MA, on Sunday, June 2, 2024, 2-5 P.M. (Rain or Shine).  Feast of Corpus 
Christi.  Guest Speaker:  Reverend David Aufiero.  Sacrament of Confession will be available beginning at 1:30 P.M.  Talk at 
2:00p.m. by Rev. David Aufiero:  “The Eucharist Will Make You a Saint”.  Rosary Procession through downtown Northampton 
(1.8 miles), (transportation available for those who are unable to walk in the procession) 
Chaplet of Divine Mercy, Adoration, and Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament, upon returning to the church 
Reception to follow prayerful event.  For more information or to volunteer, call George or Brenda at:  (413) 221-4372 
Email:  eucharisticrosaryprocession@gmail.com  www.eucharisticprocessionnorthampton.com 
 

Are you filled with guilt, shame, lack of forgiveness, bitterness, anxiety, fears and so on?   Do you have trouble sleeping?  
Negative thoughts, destructive habits, unhealthy relationships, difficulty concentrating? Are you suffering from addictions: drugs, 
alcohol, overeating, watching too much TV?  Please join us on Saturday, June 22nd  at St. Thomas the Apostle Parish Center, 
located at 89 Pine St. West Springfield for an UNBOUND: FREEDOM IN CHRIST CONFERENCE.  9:00am-4pm.   Prayer will 
be available for those who want it or can be scheduled for a later date.  For more information and to register, please call Linda at 
413-452-0886 or  email unbounddiospringfield@gmail.com. 
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The Catholic Mirror is seeking additional nominees for the “Parish Angel” profile which is featured in each issue. 
Please send the name, contact information and some reasons why this person is a parish angel.   
E-mail s.roulier@diospringfield.org 
 

Baystate Medical Center in Springfield is in desperate need of volunteer Eucharistic Ministers to bring Holy Communion to 

patients.  We invite Eucharistic Ministers interested in assisting with this important ministry to contact Father Fidelis Lemchi, who 
serves as priest-chaplain at Baystate  fedelis.lemchi@baystatehealth.org /413-794-2627. 
 

BE ON GUARD!  Criminals are constantly coming up with new internet schemes to try to trick well intentioned people into 
sending them money. These con artists can be very convincing and are good at sounding legitimate BUT REMEMBER no priest, 
or parish staff member would ever request a donation in the form of a gift card. If someone is requesting payment in 
the form of a gift card - then it is almost certainly a scam.  Do not respond, and immediately call your local police department. 
You should also call your priest or parish staff member using the phone numbers and/or email addresses found in the parish 
bulletin/parish website/diocesan website and alert them.  
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